\ Ay

\}

Co-Chairs
Andy Barnes

Tom Hart

Executive Director

Gabriel Metcalt’

Urban Center Director
Diane Filippi

Vice Chairs

Lisa Feldstein
Linda Jo Fitz
Bob Gamble
Jim Salinas, Sr.
Libby Seifel
Lydia Tan

Treasurer
Terry Micheau

Secretary
Jean Fraser

Immediate Past Chair

Vince Hoenigman

Advisory Council
Co-Chairs

Paul Sedway
Michael Wilmar

Board Members
Michael Alexander
Jim Andrew Jr.
David Baker
Fred Blackwell
Lee Blitch
Margo Bradish
Pamela Brewster
Larry Burnett
Michaela Cassidy
Emilio Cruz
Charmaime Curtis
Gia Daniller
Kelly Dearman
Shelly Doran

Oz Erickson
Luisa Ezquerro
Norman Fong
Frank Fudem
Gillian Gillett
Chris Gruwell
Dave Hartley
Laurie Johnson
Ken Kirkey
Travis Kiyota
Patricia Klitgaard
Rik Kunnath
Ellen Lou

Janis MacKenzie
John Madden
Jacinta McCann
Mary McCue
John McNulty
Chris Méany
Fzra Mersey
Peter Mezey
Leroy Morishita
Dick Morten
Tomiquia Mass
Mary Murphy
Brian O'Neill
Paul Okamoto
Brad Paul

Tim Paulson
Chris Poland
Teresa Rea
Byron Rheu

Bill Rosetn
Victar Seeto
Chi-Hsin Shao
Raphael Sperry
Bill Statler
Michael Teirz
Michael Thérault
James Tracy
Will Travis

Jeft Tumlin
Brooks Walker, I11
Debra Walker
Paul Zeger

\.\‘\H:j/ \N FRANCISC
A SSOCIATION

312 Sutter Street, Suite 500
San Francisco, California
94108-4305

t.415.781.8726
f.415.781.7291

WWW.spur.crg

April 23", 2009

Dennis Bartels

Executive Director
Exploratorium

3601 Lyon Street

San Francisco, CA 94123

Dear Mr. Bartels

[ am writing on behalf of SPUR, the San Francisco Planning and Urban Research
Association. SPUR has been actively involved in the planning of the city's northern
waterfront for many years and support the Exploratorium's proposed move to piers 15
and 17.

We have had the opportunity to review the proposed project and are quite excited
about the proposal. Please find our Project Review Letter, attached.

We have seen the successful adaptive reuse of the Ferry Building and piers 1 through
5, and the plans for piers 15 and 17 will follow in that same mode of restoring the
bulkhead structure and adding elements that complement it.

One feature that we like is the opening up of the space between the two piers by
removing the existing connector building and replacing it with a smaller and very
transparent structure, and also opening up much of the bay itself between the piers.

The added structures are clearly designed to contrast with the historic elements but
relate well in scale and materials. We also like the very generous public access that
the new plans provide. While it may not be an historic issue, we also liked the use of
the bay in the proposed exhibits, something the Exploratorium cannot do at their
present location.

We believe that the proposed project clearly falls within the State's historic guidelines
and it should therefore be allowed to move forward.

Gabriel Metcalf
Executive Director



